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New Website
The Board launched a new website in October:  http://kssbeo.ks.gov.  This website is easier to navigate.  Under the Optometrist tab, you will find any upcoming live CE events that have been approved by the Board and also how the various COPE categories will be translated into Kansas categories.

If you have any suggestions for the new website, please contact the Board office.

Board Changes

In 2013 the Board said goodbye to Board member Joseph Sullivan, OD and welcomed Rebecca Sparks Dougherty, OD to the Board.

Rebecca Sparks Dougherty, OD, a self-described “military brat,” graduated from University of Missouri- St. Louis in 1996 and has been in practice in Derby since 1998.  She lives outside of Rose Hill with her husband, Stuart, and their two children.

Outside of the office, Becky enjoys spending time with her family and volunteering as a member of the Vestry at her church. She enjoys watching sporting events, particularly the Kansas State Wildcats, Kansas City Chiefs, and Sporting Kansas City soccer team.

Illegal Contact Lens Sales
Please continue to contact the Board when you find illegal contact sales.  Please provide the business name and address if possible. 

The FDA is also trying to be proactive.   The FDA has webpage dedicated to the use of decorative contact lenses:  http://www.fda.gov/decorativecontacts .  They have also developed a printable educational flier that can be found on the webpage.  

In 2012, the FDA launched a Twitter Campaign that targeted audiences of major meetings/conferences/movie releases featuring these lenses. 

Registry of Contact Lens Sellers

If you receive a contact prescription from an entity that is not licensed with Board of Healing Arts, please fill out the complaint form available at: http://www.ksbha.org/forms/complaint.pdf and submit directly to Board of Healing Arts.  

The list of mail order contact lens sellers is now on the website for the Board of Healing Arts. We have provided a link from the Optometry Board website at http://kssbeo.ks.gov  on the home page or you can go directly to https://www.accesskansas.org/ssrv-ksbhada/search.hmtl and select contact lens distribution license for the profession.
 
Reminder:  Keep your record updated
You are asked to update data contained in your official record each year when you renew your license. In addition, you are required by K.S.A. 65-1509 to contact the Board when you have a change of address, email address, and phone numbers. These changes should be made within 30 days of the change.  Instead of contacting the Board, you may now go directly to your record and make changes. Use the same on-line screen that is used for license renewal, but select “Update Your License Information” on the Login screen.

Be sure that all practice locations that are listed with insurance companies are also listed with the Board.  Insurance companies have been verifying all practice locations with the board.  

It is always a good idea to verify your information at least once a year.  Be sure that the Board has your current email address.  All notifications are now being sent electronically.
Board Approval of Continuing Education

If you are interested in having C.E. approval from the Board for educational events that you have planned, visit our website at http://kssbeo.ks.gov K.S.A.5-5-6 requires “each provider seeking board approval for a continuing education offering shall submit a copy of the continuing education program, schedule, or outline to the secretary-treasurer at least 60 days before the date of the program.” A new requirement for approval is submission of the approval notice and a list of attendees and their OETracker number to ARBO so that the data can be entered in the OETracker system.  All non-COPE CE Must have a Kansas ID number before submitting to ARBO.  

On-Line License Renewal

Things to remember for successful on-line renewal: 

1. you must have 24 hours of C.E. for each year of renewal. The system is programmed according to Optometry Law and does not accept fewer hours in one year with more hours in the other year.  Everyone including new graduates is required to have 24 hours of CE each year.  

2.  Failure to have the correct number of CEs each year will result in FINES.  Not having the correct number of CEs each year is the same as failure to renew your license on time and fines will be assessed accordingly.

3. The renewal process goes much faster if you have been submitting CE documentation that is not in the OETracker system to ARBO throughout the two years between renewals. If needed, ARBO staff will enter these hours for you. If you attend an event that uses your OETracker number to record your attendance, hours are automatically entered in the OETracker system. Events that use the tracker to automatically send credit to the OETracker system include KOA spring and fall conferences, and Heart of America. 

CE Hours Can Now Be Monitored Year Round
To assist you in tracking your yearly CE hours, you can now view your CE hours that have been submitted to ARBO anytime - not just at renewals.  Use the same on-line screen that is used for license renewal but select ‘View CE Data’ on the Login in screen.

Advertising

Per KAR 65-11-19(a) Each licensee shall be responsible for any advertising which is designed to benefit the licensee, directly or indirectly, whether or not the licensee authored it or caused it to be published.
The term Optometric Physician has not been approved for use by the Board.
Advertising Issue: Board Certification

With the advent of ABO Board Certification, the Kansas Board of Examiners in Optometry would like to remind licensees that KAR 65-11-2(i) restricts the use of statements that imply superiority over other licensees.
If you use the ‘board certification’ term, be sure to specify the organization issuing the designation.

Licenses Retired and Expired
Licenses Retired in 2013
Caleb G. Abbott
Peter F Brungardt
Trey D. Carlisle
Verne E. Claussen
James A Eaton
David F Schnee
Anton L Young


Licenses Expired in 2013
Johni L. Curts
Breckenridge Dilly
Bruce A. Kater
Michael K. Manion
William L. Park
Jamie M. Pfeifer
Samantha R Vaassen
William A Vogel

Disciplinary Actions in 2013
The licenses of Gina Ridder and Tim Ridder ODs of Hutchinson were disciplined by order of the Board for false advertising.

The license of Wade Abbey, OD of Derby was revoked by order of the Board for fraud.


Gold ‘Forever’ Renewal Stickers 
If you did not receive your Gold ‘Forever’ sticker for your license, please contact the Board office. Stickers will no longer be mailed with the renewal certificate.  


NPDB
The National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB), or "the Data Bank," is a confidential information clearinghouse created by Congress with the primary goals of improving health care quality, protecting the public, and reducing health care fraud and abuse in the U.S.

The Healthcare Integrity and Protection Data Bank (HIPDB) and the National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB) have now merged into one Data Bank:  the NPDB effective May 6, 2013.

Statutes require state licensing authorities to submit, generally within 30 days, adverse licensing and certification actions, as well as negative actions and findings, taken against health care entities, providers, suppliers, and practitioners. These reportable actions or findings include final actions and those actions taken as a result of formal proceedings.
The authority of HIPDB and NPDB was expanded by Section 1921 of the Social Security Act on March 1, 2010, to include chiropractors, podiatrists, pharmacists, physician assistants, optometrists, professional and paraprofessional nurses, physical therapists, respiratory therapists, and social workers. The Kansas Board of Examiners in Optometry is now mandated to report disciplinary actions taken since 1996. 
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